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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   March 19, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Lawrence E. Boone Elementary School 

Designation Act of 2018 
   
REFERENCE: Bill 22-664, Committee Print provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on March 7, 2018 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 through fiscal year 2021 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.   
 
Background 
 
The bill officially designates the school current Orr Elementary School1 in Ward 8 as the “Lawrence 
E. Boone Elementary School.”  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 through fiscal year 2021 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill. The school is currently being renovated by the Department of General Services. 
A name change was anticipated, so the budget for the renovation includes cost of signage for the 
new school name. 
 

                                                 
1 The school is located in Square 5561, Lot 822, bounded by Nicholson Street, S.E., Prout Street, S.E., 22nd 
Street S.E., and Minnesota Avenue, S.E. 


